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IHS Were not our hearts burning as he spoke to us on the road …  And they recognized him  IN  THE  BREAKING  OF  THE  BREAD Gospel of Luke 24: 13-35 Holy   Name   o f   Jesus   Catho l i c   Chu rch  1 0 2 3 5  A s h b r o o k   D r i v e ,   S a i n t   L o u i s ,   M i s s o u r i ,   6 3 1 3 7  3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 2 3 1 0      F a x   3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 3 9 1 9  Gina Keppler  314-868-4824 Judy Mantch 314-868-7995 Anna Petroff 314-869-2936 Ted Piekutowski  314-355-7288 Judi Sams  314-869-2589   Bob Stolte  314-869-8147  Weekend Mass Schedule  Saturday    4:00 pm  Standard Time       5:00 pm  Daylight Time Sunday     8:00am, 10:30am  Daily Mass Schedule  6:30 am Tuesday/Thursday 8:00 am Monday/Wednesday/Friday 8:00 am Wednesday/Thursday Christ Light of the Nations School Check the Bulletin each week for schedule changes.  Holy Days of Obligation  8:00 am, and 7:00 pm  Civil Holidays  9:00 am  Sacrament of Reconciliation   Saturdays 2:30-3:30 (CST);  3:30-4:30 (CDT) Advent & Lent Reconciliation  Services By appointment at any time— call priest directly. Liturgy of the Hours  7:35am  Monday/Wednesday/Friday  Eucharistic Adoration 7:00am Tuesday-midnight Wednesday   Becoming a Catholic Christian    The parish has a year-round/on-going process to assist adults in  becoming Catholic.  It also has a special program for older  unbaptized children.  Both can start any time.  Call Deacon George (868-2310) for further information 

Sacrament of Marriage  Engaged couples begin preparation for the Sacrament of Marriage at least 6 months before their wedding.  Please remember—a wedding date will not be scheduled until the assessment of their readiness for the Sacrament of Marriage has been completed.  Contact the rectory for more information.  Weddings are not scheduled during the Season of Lent. Anointing of the Sick  The sacrament is for those having  surgery, the seriously ill, the  chronically ill, and those near death.  If you know in advance that you are going to the hospital, call one of the priests to arrange for anointing at home or church.  In addition the sacrament is celebrated at church on the first Saturday of the month after evening Mass and on the third Sunday of the month after 8:00 Mass.  It may be repeated as needed.  A PLEDGE TO P A R I S H  L I F E  My parish is composed of  people like me.  I help make it what it is. It will be friendly, if I am.   Its pews will be filled, if I help fill them.  It will do great work, if I work. It will make generous gifts to  causes, if I am a generous giver.  It will bring other people into its  community,  if I invite and bring them.  It will be a parish of loyalty and love, of fearlessness and faith, and a parish with a noble spirit, if I, who make it what it is, am filled with these same things.  Therefore, with the help of God,  I shall dedicate myself to the task of being all the things that I want my parish to be. 

Parish Pastoral Leadership Father Michael Henning Pastor     mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net    Sister Rose Mercurio, SSND Pastoral Associate           rosessnd@sbcglobal.net Ms. Juanita Blackshear Director of Administration & Programs  jblackshear52@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Buffy Modde Parish Nurse parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Theresa McWilliams Director of Music          tmacwms@sbcglobal.net Deacon George Watson Permanent Deacon                hgwatson@msn.com         Deacon Matthew Duban     Permanent Deacon        meduban@sbcglobal.net         Mrs. Judy Krenn      Youth Ministry Coordinator    judykrenn@aol.com  Christ Light of the Nations Catholic School 1650 Redman Avenue St. Louis, Mo.  63138, 314.741.0400  Sister Mary Lawrence, SSND Principal Sr_mary@charter.net  Parish Support Staff  Mrs. Sandy Miesner Parish Secretary          parishoffice10235@sbcglobal.net Mr. Steve Jones Maintenance Coordinator Mr. David Vaughn Parish Custodian Mrs. Rose Fox Rectory Housekeeping  Parish Pastoral Council Patrick Barrett  314-388-2439 Betty Easley  314-388-0263  
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Highlights of Life in Our Community Our Parish Life Good for You - Good for Others Details in your bulletin or Parish Directory. Being involved insures the vitality of our parish.  Sunday, June 6th The Solemn Feast of Corpus Christi • Parish Credit Union  Monday, June 7th • Pastoral Leadership Team Meeting • Pinochle Club  Tuesday, June 8th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Zumba Exercise Class • Just Faith Group Meeting • Women’s Prayer Group Meeting • Men’s Club Meeting  Wednesday, June 9th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Parish Quilting • Room At The Inn Program  Thursday, June 10th • Fall Festival Meeting  Saturday, June 12th  • Sacrament of Penance   Sunday, June 13th    The 11th Sunday in Ordinary Time • Parish Credit Union      Coming Special Events  • Senior Ministry Work Groups June 14th through June 26th Contact Whitney — 314-664-9700  • Men’s Annual White House Retreat Thursday—Sunday, June 24th—27th  • Parish 5th Anniversary Celebration Saturday, July 24th Archbishop Carlson will be with us for Mass at 5:00pm  followed by Dinner in the Community Center.   More details in the coming weeks. 

C LEVERLY, FROM OUT OF NO WHERE, St. Luke uses King Herod, a man of little or no faith, to ask today’s critical Gospel question:  “Who is this man about whom I hear such things?”  (Luke 9:9)  Many paid attention to Jesus’ teaching, were in wonder of his power over nature, and sought physical and spiritual  healings.  All of which also left Herod “very curious to see Jesus”.  (Luke 9:9) This key question tells us what to look for in the most familiar story of the multiplication of the loaves and fish:  the true identity and mission of Jesus.  Herod’s question and curiosity are  elements of everyone’s spiritual life!  Early in the story we also discover  what might be called the Apostles’  question, unspoken, but definitely  written between the lines:   How can we do this? as Jesus clearly commands them, “Give them some food yourselves.” (Luke 9:13)  In calling the Apostles and Herod to eternal life, we now learn something important about our own identity and mission.  We are the way, the  instrument, by which God intends to call all peoples to the fullness of life now and forever.  As with the Apostles, even for Herod, only one thing is  required:  practice, that we rehearse now for the reign of God.  This is why I have been asking the  leaders of our parish to take a careful look at how our parish is organized.   In a sense by asking Herod’s question we can refresh our understanding of who Jesus is and why he lived among us.  And by asking the Apostles’  question we can remember why we are here as a parish. 

During May I met with our Parish  Pastoral Council and Finance Committee to begin these discussions.  This week I will be meeting with our Pastoral  Leadership Team to explore with them too some first steps we might take to better organize our parish for the  future.  I ask and encourage everyone to pray for the guidance of the Holy Spirit in these “holy conversations”.   “To love someone is  to desire that person’s good and  to take effective steps to secure it.  Besides the good of the individual, there is the good  that is linked to living in society: the common good.   It is the good of ‘all of us’.   It paves the way for eternity through temporal action.”  From Charity in Truth, Benedict XVI I would also like to announce today that the last formal meeting of our Parish Pastoral Council will take place on Tuesday, June 22nd.  This group has generously served our parish for the past four years.  They have graciously agreed to met with me in the coming year  whenever I might need their advice.  Please join me in thanking them for their service and in prayer that they—and our parish—will always know the blessing of the time they have given. 
Over the next year as we carefully look at our “religious organization” we will also determine the make-up and manner of selecting a new Council for our parish. Our best hope for the future is that we do this carefully and prayerfully.  When you are asked to join this “holy conversation”  I encourage you to do so willingly. 
Patrick Barrett Anna Petroff Betty Easley Ted Piekutowski Gina Keppler Judi Sams Judy Mantych Bob Stolte 

CHARITY  Love is an extraordinary force which leads people to opt for courageous and generous engagement in the field of justice and peace. It gives real substance to the personal relationships with God and neighbor; with friends, family, and small groups;  but also social, economic, and political relationships.  
TRUTH  Truth creates dialogue, and hence  communication and communion.   It enables us to let go of our subjective opinions and impressions, allows us to move beyond cultural and historical limitations and  to come together in the assessment of  the value and substance of things.  From Charity in Truth, Benedict XVI 
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       June 12-13  5:00pm  Tony Migliazzo*, Jundy Mantych*, Laura  Lucido, Jennifer Krsul, Mary Krsul, Eileen Mills, Carol Oldendorf, Linda Schneider, Charlene Taylor-D  8:00am  Anne Schwanz*, Frank Albers*, Marie Tabor, Pat Stolte, Martin Audrain, Josephine Bono, Larry  Colombo, Betty Easley, Diana Goodwin-D  10:30am Debbie Maue*, Judi Sams*, Mary Nogalski, Marian Rosegrant, Janet Ulreich, Mike Walsh, Regina Anderson, Linda Byrns, Joan Cuidon-D          June 12-13  5:00pm Mary Migliazzo 8:00am Lois Albers 10:30am Anna Petroff              June 7-11 8:00am Jim & Joan Cuidon     June 12-13  5:00pm Audrey Corbin, Philip Merz & Lauren   Whittington 8:00am Dan & Andrew Gerhart 10:30am Grace, Libby & Juliana Modde         June 5-6  5:00pm Denise Wellman & Victor Caravello 8:00am Betty Easley & Chris Pouyer 10:30am Youth Group/Project Life       

  MASS INTENTIONS   MONDAY June 7 9:00am  William Behan  TUESDAY June 8 6:30am  Mary Otto  WEDNESDAY  June 9 8:00am  Tim Ferrell        THURSDAY  June 10 6:30am  Ellen Welch  FRIDAY June 11 8:00am  Angel Carpenter  SATURDAY June 12 5:00pm  Eleanor Mannisi  SUNDAY  June 13 8:00am  Vern Uhlenbrock 10:30am Louise & Henry Beelman 

Attention Eucharistic Ministers  Please advise Linda Schneider at 868-2374 of any vacations that you are planning so you will not be  scheduled as Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion.  Thank You 

Time with the Blessed Sacrament in the  Eucharistic Adoration Chapel is so  rewarding.  If you feel the urge to spend an hour of quiet time with Our Lord, there is a need for someone on Tuesday afternoons from noon to 1pm each week.  Please contact Linda Schneider at 868-2374 if you are  interested. 
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ATTENTION ZUMBA CLASS  PARTICIPANTS  Zumba class begins at 6:00PM  Class will be held this WEEK at the Parish Office Center  Wear comfortable clothes and bring water!  Everyone is invited! 

      The special collection at Masses this weekend will be for Cardinal Glennon Children’s Medical Center.  Cardinal Glennon, the only free standing Catholic pediatric hospital in the country, has been treating children for fifty-four years under the mission of  Never turning a child away.  Your generosity is  important  for the hospital to continue this mission.  Please give to the children by making a donation to the hospital’s annual Glennon Sunday Collection or mail your check, payable to Cardinal Glennon  Children’s Medical Center to:  Glennon Sunday  Collection, 1465 South Grand Boulevard, St. Louis, MO 63104 Thank you for caring! 

      WASHING IS A GOOD THING  The season for fresh fruits and vegetables is here.  Is there anything better then fresh garden tomatoes, or sweet strawberries?  Have you wondered how much you  should wash them before eating them? Here are some produce safety guidelines that are provided by Foodsafety.gov:.  • Take 20 seconds to wash hands with warm water and soap before and after preparing fresh pro-duce. • Wash fruits and vegetables under running water just before eating, cutting or cooking. • Clean running water is all you need when wash-ing produce;  don’t worry about using soap or other chemicals. • Scrub melons, cucumbers and other firm produce with a clean produce brush. • It’s important to wash all fruits and veggies, even if you plan to peel them before eating.  You don’t want the knife to drag germs and bacteria from the rind into the food’s flesh. • Use a clean cloth towel or paper towel to dry produce.  If you are interested in finding some organic, home grown produce at a very reasonable price, consider going to : Father Tolton Center 1018 Baden St. Louis, Mo.  63147  (located at Our Lady of the Holy Cross)  They are open every Friday from 9:00-12:00 and on the 2nd Saturday of each month from 9:00-12:00.  You won’t be sorry...and you will be promoting healthy living.  Have a Blessed Week, S.Rose, SSND. 

St. Sabina Huels Hall Players present their Parish Play “LIFE WITH MOTHER” Sat. June 19th, Sun. June 20th, Fri. June 25th and Sat. June 26th.  Dinner shows available on Saturdays.  1625 Swallow, Florissant, MO.  For more information call 921-8712 
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Please pray for the repose of the soul of  all who have died this week.  May their souls and all the souls of the faithful departed rest in peace.  Amen Vatican Splendors A Journey Through Faith and Art May 15th—September 12th, 2010 One of the largest collections of Vatican art, documents and historically significant objects touring North America in St. Louis  The Missouri History Museum hosts this  Midwest exhibition of approximately 200 rare works of art and historically significant  Objects.  Many have never left the Vatican or been on public view before. Taken together these works explore how the papacy has influenced – and been influenced by – the world throughout the centuries.  Vatican art, history, culture and religion are presented through extraordinary works by masters including Michelangelo,  Bernini, Giotto and Guercino, and objects dating back to the first century. From the venerated relics of St. Peter and St. Paul to Michelangelo's art and tools used on the Sistine Chapel.   Experience 2,000 Years of Vatican Art and History  A $2 discount per ticket is available on purchases made  before June 30th, 2010.  There are additional discounts for groups of 15 or more.    When ordering by phone or in person at the Museum box office mention our parish name to receive your discount.  When ordering on line through www.mohistory.org or  Ticketmaster.com use the code word: Parish for discounts. 

Holy Name of Jesus Ladies Guild Meeting will be on Monday, June 14th in the Community Center.  It will be a POT LUCK DINNER.  Please bring a salad or dessert, we provide the meat.  For Reserva-tions call Mary at 868-2492.  Dinner at 6pm.  Fol-lowing dinner we will watch a dance performance by our very own Deacon George and company. This will be our last meeting until September.  Bring a friend.  Hope to see YOU! 

Society of St. Vincent de Paul New Thrift Store Coming  to North County! Open-ing June 2010 at 10052 West Florissant Ave., Dell-wood. We need your help. We’re looking for volun-teers to help us staff the store. Come to an organiza-tional/orientation meeting Sat., June 5th, 10 a.m. at the store location. Or for more information, contact Molly Corcoran Kertz at mollyk@svdpst.org or 314/881-6032. 

Attention Men of the Parish  We will hold a Washer Tournament before the Men’s Club meeting on June 8th beginning at 6pm.  There will be a $10 fee to participate in the  tournament.  Cash prizes will be awarded.  There also will be a BBQ provided by Don Merz.  Our regular monthly meeting will begin at 7:30pm.  ALL MEN OF THE PARISH ARE WELCOME! 

LOST If anyone has found a crystal bead rosary in church or surrounding area, please call Ginny at 867-0655 or the parish office at 868-2310 WANTED  The Little Sisters of the Poor are looking for  volunteers to drive our Residents to and from  doctors’ appointments.  Those interested can contact Sr. Maria Ann at 421-6022 

Auditions for The Young Catholic Musicians  The Orchestra and choir of The Young Catholic  Musicians will hold auditions during June & July.  These young people (aged 10-17) come from 40 churches and schools throughout the Archdiocese of St. Louis.  They learn quality liturgical music and lead the music for Mass once each month at different parishes.  Singers and instrumentalists call Fr. Bruce Forman (314-231-7464) or Mrs. Mary Smith (314-962-9260) for additional information and to schedule an audition.  And you can find out about The Young Catholic Musicians at www.archstl.org/musicians. 
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 Do you ever wonder how to live your faith in today’s complex world? Living our faith and understanding today’s challenges takes reflection, study, prayer and community.  All of these are offered in the JustFaith program, an intensive program that helps answer these questions.  Consider joining a group that starts this fall.  Come learn more on Saturday morning, June 26, at St. Patrick Center.  See www.ccstl.org for a registration form or contact Pat Dougherty at 314-504-3669 or pdougherty@ccstl.org.  We expect the workshop to sell out so please register early. Thursday, August 19, 2010 Topic:  Caregiving—Cradle of God’s Grace How to Truly Honor Your Child, Spouse, or  Aging Parent Without Losing Yourself in the Process  Who Should Come?  Anyone involved in  Caregiving of any sort, whether this Caregiving  Involves direct physical care, indirect care,  care, support care… whether their loved one is  living her or far.  This program presents the ten  fundamental universal principles of Christian Care- giving. Many of us are called into the Caregiving role with very little, if any preparation.  We want to help...we truly do; yet, we may often feel  conflicted.  Caregiving demands much of us; some of us are called to dive direct care, others distance care, still others a care of management.  We’re called to care for our children, our spouses, our  parents, and others.  Whatever type of we’re called to perform, we cannot forget to care for ourselves.  Jesus did command us to honor others but never asked that we dishonor ourselves in the process.  Caregivers receive a special grace, a stream of grace that uplifts and sustains us, protects and propels us closer to God.  Caregiving is essentially a faith  journey, a pilgrimage to our very soul.  Come learn some straight answers that help you serve others’ needs without ignoring your own. Contact the  Office of Laity & Family Life at 792-7183 or visit us at our website:  www.stlcatholics.org NOTICE  Anyone who has something to put in the bulletin for Sunday, June 12th needs to have it submitted to the parish office NO LATER THAN MONDAY, JUNE 7TH. 

     “We don’t want to just be Sunday Catholics, we want our faith to be alive every day.   The group is all about reawakening the spirit of neighborhood and  the spirit of Christ”.  Father Jim Mitulski 

St. Norbert  Parish  Saturdays 9:00am—11:15am June 12th The Theological Basis for NCCs July 10th Gospel Study & Gospel Sharing:  The Difference July 24th Leadership in NCCs August 7th How to Start NCCs— Gospel Sharing Methods C o n t a c t  F a t h e r  M i k e  f o r  R e g i s t r a t i o n  I n f o r m a t i o n  

S T. NORBERT’S PARISH has invited us to learn more about the Neighborhood Church Community Movement — small groups meeting in homes to pray, to share faith, and to discuss ways of serving others — “encouraging lay people to build up their gifts and to build up the Kingdom of God”.  Small groups are more aware of the unchurched in their neighborhoods, more in a position to bring people back and new people to the faith.  They can also respond almost  immediately to the needs of the parish as a whole.  They are offering the following free information sessions for interested parishioners and parish leaders.  You can attend any one, several, or all the sessions.  I encourage everyone to think and pray about the value this might have for you  personally or for our parish.  If you would like to talk more about this or have any questions, let me know.  I have a short registration form for anyone who would like to participate.  Always remember—the future of our parish is in your hands. 
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 PRAYER CHAIN      If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, please call either Betty Kondracki @868-0176 or Pat Edgar @868-4143.  If there is anyone who would like to be part of this rewarding ministry, we could always use another prayer partner. Feast of Corpus Christi  “They all ate and were satisfied.  And when the left-over fragments were picked up, they filled twelve wicker baskets.”                            LUKE 9:17  The story of the Loaves and Fishes shows us that when we share what we have—even if it doesn’t seem like that much—miracles can happen.  God blesses the gifts we offer and makes them wondrous. 

Stewardship of Treasure Your Gifts of Support for Our Parish Mission  

    Marlyse Rieben, Otto Rieben, Mary Temmel, Melba Krankeola, Ron Strunk, Mary Hogan, Pat Huhmann       Marge Tremmel,  Gregory Murphy 
Please Note  For your information: Mass is celebrated every Tuesday at 10:00am at the Missouri Veterans Home.  All are welcome!! 

Report on Parish  Collections Envelope Offerings $6,238.17 Loose Offerings $45.37 Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support $6,283.54 St. Vincent de Paul Society $315.00 Resident Openings at Little Sisters of the Poor  The Little Sisters of the Poor have been given  approval from the State of Missouri to add more nursing home beds to their long-term care facility.  This has resulted in openings in both our nursing home and independent retirement areas.  The mis-sion of the Little Sisters of the Poor is to welcome the elderly poor into their home as they would Jesus  Christ himself, and serve them with love and respect until death.  A resident must be at least 60 years of age and have limited financial resources to be  considered.  If you or someone you know might be interested, please call 314-421-6022 and ask to speak to Marsy Canino, RN, BA, in Social Services. 
Attention Men of Holy Name of Jesus Are you ready for more life?  Searching for a greater depth in life?  Gather with other searchers and seekers on a White House Retreat, the Jesuit retreat house over-looking the Mississippi River.  The retreat begins at 6:00pm on Thursday June 24 and ends at 2:00pm on Sunday, June 27.  The Lord invites each person He loves to “come aside and rest a while.”  To join group call Bob Stolte at 314-869-8147 Vinnie’s Autos, a program of the Society of Saint Vincent de Paul of Saint Louis, is a car donation and transfer program designed to help individuals and families secure basic transportation to facilitate  economic empowerment and enhanced health and safety.  Please help your neighbors help themselves and get a nice tax deduction at the same time.  Please call Greg Marino, Vinnie’s Autos  coordinator, at 314-881-6005,  if you would like to  learn more about the program and discuss making a donation. 
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 Jennings Neighborhood
 Watch Join us for our Monthly meetings! 2nd Thursday of every month 7:00pm Wm. D Tharp Civic Center 

        9th Annual    Fundraiser BBQ     Friday, June 11 Sievers Park (Next to Jennings City Hall) 11:00AM—7:00PM  BBQ Menu DINNERS  Ribs   $  8.00 Port Steak  $  6.00 Chicken Breast $  6.00 Bratwurst  $  5.00 Hamburger  $  5.00 Hot Dog  $  5.00   Dinners Include: Meat, 2 Sides, Dessert, Drink    

ALA CARTE ITEMS   Rib Sandwich   $  4.50  Pork Steak Sandwich  $  3.00  Chicken Sandwich  $  3.00  Hamburger   $  2.00  Bratwurst   $  2.00  Hot Dog   $  1.00  Side Orders   $  1.00  Dessert   $  1.00  Soda/Water   $  0.75  Chips    $  0.50    




